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We held our first weekend Workshop since we received the Holy Grace from True Mother and the 

Dedication Ceremony of the Cheon Won Gung. This is a new time where all our activities should be done 

in spirit and truth, as True Mother emphasizes. So, we focus on preparing ourselves through prayers and 

special devotion through a prayer chain. In total, we have six guests and a good group of brothers and 

sisters that felt called to come and help. 

 

We also had the participation of a newly Blessed second gen couple in Korea, bringing a fresh and vivid 

spirit into our Workshop. We are increasingly trying to get a good mixture of first-gen and second-gen as 

part of the Workshop. 

 

Some new spirit of love and truth was felt all through the weekend, and brothers and sisters reached out to 

the guest with tears in their eyes to embrace them and assure them how much Heavenly Parent loves 

them. We also felt the saving and healing power of the Principle when God is present. 

 

One of the participants who was coming for the 2nd time to a workshop felt that he had never experienced 

such a lovely atmosphere in other groups he had been visiting. 

 

Another participant is a young man from Togo, West Africa, who studied law and came to Spain to 

pursue his Master's degree. He's very enthusiastic and reflective, taking the content of the lectures to heart 

and thinking deeply about it. He has a plan to do great things. 

 

Thank you to Heavenly Parent and True Parents, who are guiding us constantly to realize such a program, 

and all brothers and sisters who helped, our lecturers, the kitchen staff, and all those who helped in one 

way or another. 
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